GLENN HEGAR TEXAS COMPTROLLER OF PUBLIC ACCOUNTS

P.O.Box 13528 -+ Austin,TX 78711-3528

January 30, 2015

Ms. Sheryl L. Sculley

City Manager

City of San Antonio

P.0. Box 839966

San Antonio, Texas 78231-3966

Dear Ms. Sculley:

We received the letter presenting the San Antonio City Council's Resolution 2015-
01-29-0005R of January 29, 2015 providing for the Edwards Aquifer Protection
Venue Project and the Parks Development and Expansion Venue Project and

authorizing the continuation of the City’s one-eighth of one percent sales and use
venue tax.

The Resolution, authorized by Chapter 334 of the Local Government Code, provides
that the City of San Antonio seeks to continue the current venue tax, under the
provisions of Subchapter D, at the current rate of one-eighth of one percent
(0.125%) to finance the two venue projects specified in the Resolution.

Pursuant to Texas Local Government Code 334.022, the Resolution has been
reviewed. The Comptroller’'s Office has determined that the approval and
implementation of the Resolution would have no significant negative impact on
state revenue. The review assumes the Resolution will not result in an increase in
the local sales and use tax rate, but will simply continue the existing local sales and
use tax rate. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

y

Mike Réissig
Deputy Comptruller

cc: Stephen Whitworth, Assistant City Attorney
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